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“In high school, in sport, I had a coach who told me I was much better 

than I thought I was, and would make me do more in a positive sense.  

He was the first person who taught me not to be afraid of failure.” 
 

         - Mike Krzyzewski 
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DIRECTOR’S CORNER 
 

Rob Younger, OACA Executive Director 
 

This past school year, the OACA has been celebrating its 80th year of serving high school coaches in our 

state. It has been a busy and productive year. The OACA was founded during the 1935-36 school year. 

Gene Eberhardt was the first President of the organization. Bill Bowerman, co-founder of Nike and      

former track coach at the University of Oregon, was the OACA President in 1938-39 & 1947-48. The 

OACA was led by active coaches until the hiring of Marv Heater as Executive Director in 1987. Ron  

Phister, longtime Coach and Athletic Director in the Portland area, was a vital leader for many years  

prior to Coach Heater. The OACA office was in Marv’s basement until we rented our first office space in 

Salem in 1989. In 1998, Dave Johnson joined the staff as Associate Director, then as Co-Executive Direc-

tor with Marv in 2005. Upon Marv’s retirement in 2010, I had the opportunity to join Dave as Associate 

Director. And with Dave’s retirement this past summer, I became the present Executive Director. 

 

This year we hosted three outstanding coaching clinics: a basketball clinic in October, a baseball clinic in 

February, and a football clinic in March. Over 1,500 coaches participated in these three clinics gaining not 

only valuable professional development, but also a day(s) of networking with their peers. We are always  

interested in expanding our clinic opportunities. If you have ideas for new clinics in other sports, please 

contact us.  

 

Last month, we honored over 265 coaches and family members at our 30th Annual OACA Awards        

Banquet. In 1986 the first OACA “Coach of the Year” Banquet was held with 50-60 coaches in attendance. 

That year also marked when the OACA began recognizing and honoring graduating senior student/

athletes of our association members. From 1986-1996 the Executive Board choose four $1,000 scholarship 

award winners - two boys and two girls. Since 1997, eight $1,000 scholarships are given annually to four 

boys and four girls. Next year we will have provided over $200,000 in scholarship awards to our members’ 

sons/daughters.  

 

We are in the process of redesigning our website (www.oregoncoach.org) to make it more user friendly and 

mobile accessible. Our goal is to have it completed this July so that it will be ready to go prior to 2015-

2016 online membership registration beginning August 1st.  Please watch for our new look and let us 

know what you think. 

 

We are fortunate to have a dedicated Executive Board as they are committed to representing all sports 

and all classifications. Kyle Cowan of Portland Christian HS did an excellent job of leading this year’s 

Board as President, and we look forward to Jeff Stolsig of Lebanon HS taking over as President for the 

2015-16 School Year. Please refer to page 14 or our website for a complete list of Executive Board      

members and Sport Chairs. 

 

As always, the OACA is here to help!  We have a purpose to improve the professionalism of coaches. Over 

the years the OACA has worked hard to provide its members with up-to-date professional development      

offerings, a quality membership benefit package, a professional publication, a state and nation-wide 

awards program, and much more... 

 

If we can ever be of assistance, please contact us.  

 

Wishing you a GREAT SUMMER! 

 

 

http://www.oregoncoach.org
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2015 OACA Awards Banquet 
 

On May 23rd we held our 30th annual Oregon Athletic Coaches Association (OACA) Awards Banquet. We    

honored over 265 coaches and family members at the event that was held in the University of Oregon’s 

beautiful Autzen Stadium Club Level facility. Please see a complete list of award winners on the follow-

ing four pages. 

 

In addition to coaching awards, we also presented plaques to our Years of Service (YOS) Honorees.  YOS        

honorees are OACA members who have reached a milestone year in their coaching career.  We honored 

coaches who have reached their 25, 30, 35, 40, 45, 50 or 55th year in coaching.  Below is a list of our Years 

of Service Honorees. 

25 YEARS                                                     

J.D. Alley                                                

Roland Aumueller                    

Mark Boren                                               

Steven Brown                                        

Tony Bush                                           

Eric Dazey                                              

Doug Fendall                                          

Dan Fritz                                              

Greg Garrison                                           

Jon Guldager                                             

Mike Hawes                           

Monty Hawkins                        

Stephen Hodges                     

Trevor Hoppe                           

Andrew Jannsen                        

Brian Kau                                    

Karl Kemper                           

Karalee Kyllo                          

Steve Lander                          

David Larsen                          

Jack Lee                                 

Chris McGowan                       

John McNulty                   

Craig Moody                             

Jim Poetsch                            

Lisa Reid                                    

Steve Roth                              

Scott Santangelo                          

Adam Sarancik                 

Harold Shannon                           

Scott Smyth                                

Jim Speciale                                

Ollie Thierry                             

Ronald Thompson II 

Dan Tow                                        

Pat Turnidge                        

Steve Utter                                 

Neil Wartnik                         

Shawn White                             

Ed Wilkins 

 

30 YEARS                                  

Les Charles                                

Clair Costello                             

Donald Dixon                            

John Elder                                 

Reed Goldsmith                              

Doug Hislop                               

Steve Hoffert                              

Rick Holte                                  

Gerald Mack                               

Lou Marconeri                          

Michael Millsap                         

Scott Ross                                                       

Kevin Schmidt                          

Paul Sha                                         

Ray Struve                                                  

John “J.T.” Thomas                                 

Jeff Weiss                                 

Tom Wells                                   

Leslie Willett                                    

Teresa Zimmerlee 

 

35 YEARS                                    

Keith Bassham                      

Bruce Burton                             

Larry Callaway                         

Mark Dean                                

Brent Eggers                             

Scott Ellis                                  

Mark Evoniuk                            

Stephen C. Giese               

Stan Goodell                        

Don Heuberger                         

Tim Hurley                                   

Lee Lowe                                    

Brian McDermott 

Maureen McElligott 

Kevin Moen                                 

Stephen Pauls                            

David Peak                               

Donn Pollard                                    

Ken Potter                                

Bruce Sinkbeil                            

Gary Smith                               

Mark Stevens                            

John C. White 

 

40 YEARS                                      

Patrick Ball                                 

Bruce Boldenow                          

Ron Goodell                            

Hank Tautfest                              

Bruce Timmerman                          

Patrick Towne                            

Kris Van Hatcher 

Clif Wegner                           

Randy Williams                        

Rob Younger 

 

45 YEARS                         

Galen Carlile                          

Mick Craven                             

Stuart Dick                              

Don Emry                                

Don Fisher                        

John Gillespie                          

Carl Iverson                         

Bob Lamb 

Dave Lee                                    

John Mattila                              

Carl Neuburger                            

Donna Sunell  

 

50 YEARS                           

Robert Akers                         

Dennis Ludwig 

Royce McDaniel 

 

55 YEARS                            

John Johnson                 

Maynard Mai 



4 

2015 OACA Awards Banquet 
 

 

 

National Federation of State High School Associations  

Coach of the Year Award Winners 

 

NFHS National Coach of the Year 
Coleen Davis, Girls Tennis—Oregon Episcopal School 

 

NFHS Section 8 Coaches of the Year 
Chris Johnson, Boys Track & Field—Siuslaw HS 

Jeff Clark, Boys Basketball—Oakland HS 

Jon Strohmaier, Baseball—Sherwood HS 

Dennis Flenner, Boys Soccer—Phoenix HS 

Kary Hadden, Wrestling—Sprague HS 

Dave Frank, Boys Cross Country—Central Catholic HS 

Josh Cordell, Boys Tennis—Summit HS 

Kelly Darden, Volleyball—Dufur HS 

Kim Phillips, Girls Swimming & Diving—McNary HS 

 

NFHS Oregon State Coaches of the Year 
Ken Potter, Football—Jesuit HS 

Nels Nelson, Boys Golf—Pendleton HS 

Dan Petersen, Girls Track & Field—Cascade HS 

Teresa Humphrey, Girls Basketball—Condon HS 

Tony Campos, Softball—Roseburg HS 

Dan Neeway, Girls Cross Country—Sunset HS 

 

 

 NFHS 2015 Hall of Fame                 

Inductee 
Rick Lorenz, Central Catholic 

Volleyball 

2015 Hall of Fame Inductee 
Greg Letts, Centennial HS    

Cross Country and Track & Field 
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2015 OACA Awards Banquet 
 

In addition to several Years of Service and NFHS Coach of the Year Awards, many 

other awards were also presented:  

 

B.J. Basinski of Centennial HS was named Assistant Coach of the Year.   

 

Dan Keck - Hedrick MS, Sandee Kensinger - Hedrick MS, and Emanuel 

McGladrey - Staub MS were named Middle School Coaches of the Year.   

 

Grant Lucas from the Bend Bulletin was awarded the Media Award.   

 

John Black and Martin Bue were named Officials of the Year.  

 

The Dave Johnson Contributor Award was awarded to Chris Knudsen, also of   

Centennial HS.   

 

New this year, the OACA Coaching with Character Award was awarded to Brent 

Belveal, South Albany HS and Craig Rothenberger, Junction City HS. 

 

The Oregon Athletic Officials Association (OAOA) presented their Meritorious  

Service Award to Jon Frazier of Summit HS. 

 

The Oregon Athletic Coaches Association annually awards eight $1,000 scholarships 

to graduating sons and daughters of OACA members. Scholarship applications are 

reviewed by the OACA Executive Board, who evaluate applications in the areas of  

academics, athletic participation and honors, extracurricular activities and  

community service. We appreciate the sponsors of the OACA who provide funds that 

go directly to our scholar athletes. They are: The Oregon Army National Guard, 

Nike/Lids Team Sports, MaxPreps, Hudl, Prime Time Sports, and Sports   

Authority. 

 

 

The following are our 2014-2015 OACA Scholarship Winners:  
 

              Erinn Allen, Harrisburg HSErinn Allen, Harrisburg HSErinn Allen, Harrisburg HS   Austin Feist, Burns HSAustin Feist, Burns HSAustin Feist, Burns HS   

                                          Taylor Darden, Dufur HSTaylor Darden, Dufur HSTaylor Darden, Dufur HS      C. J. McKinnis, Sandy HSC. J. McKinnis, Sandy HSC. J. McKinnis, Sandy HS   

                                          Shealene Little, Culver HS Shealene Little, Culver HS Shealene Little, Culver HS    Walter Stahl, McMinnville HSWalter Stahl, McMinnville HSWalter Stahl, McMinnville HS   

                                          Riley Webster, Gladstone HS Riley Webster, Gladstone HS Riley Webster, Gladstone HS    Joseph Wagner, Marist Catholic Joseph Wagner, Marist Catholic Joseph Wagner, Marist Catholic    



6 

 

2015 OACA Awards Banquet 
2014-2015 Coaches of the Year 

 

“It doesn’t matter whether you are pursuing success in business, sports, the arts, or life 

in general: The bridge between wishing and accomplishing is discipline.” 

 

          -  Harvey Mackay     

Baseball 
6A  Brett Wolfe, North Medford HS 

5A  Ryan Starwalt, Crescent Valley HS 

4A  Tim Cleland, Henley HS 

3A  Pat Thomas, Valley Catholic HS 

2A/1A  Jeff Miller, Knappa HS 

 

Basketball, Boys 
6A  Eric Viuhkola, West Linn HS 

5A  Steve Roth, Silverton HS 

4A  Rahim Tufts, Scappoose HS 

3A  Ron Hop, Dayton HS 

2A  Mitch Thompson, Irrigon HS 

1A  Doug Nofziger, Country Christian 

 

Basketball, Girls 
6A  Nick McWilliams, South Salem HS 

5A  Kelli Wedin, La Salle Prep 

4A  Josh Grotthing, Sutherlin HS 

3A  Scott Spink, Dayton HS 

2A  Robby Gilliam, Western Mennonite 

1A  Russell Halverson, Country Christian,         

Dave Wakefield, Damascus Christian 

 

Cross Country, Boys 
6A  Dave Frank, Central Catholic HS 

5A  Carol McLatchie, Summit HS 

4A  Tommy Manning, Valley Catholic HS 

3A-1A  Chris Skrapits, Catlin Gabel 

 

Cross Country, Girls 
6A  Jeff Hess, South Eugene HS 

5A  Carol McLatchie, Summit HS 

4A  Josh Cornet & Bruce Timmerman,    

Phoenix HS 

3A-1A  Steve Sheehy, Union/Cove HS 

 
 

Football 
6A  Steve Pyne, Central Catholic HS 

5A  Mark Hodges, Hermiston HS 

4A  Jon (J.J.) Jedrykowski, Gladstone HS 

3A  Matt Hawley, Vale HS 

2A  Terry Graham, Burns HS 

1A  Paul Shenk, Adrian HS 

 

Golf, Boys 
6A  Jason Owens, Lake Oswego  HS 

5A  Rusty Clemons, Bend Senior HS 

4A  Jim Poetsch, Seaside HS 

3A-1A  Ryan Allred, St. Mary’s HS 

 

Golf, Girls 
6A  Bob Turnquist, West Linn HS 

5A  Jerry Hackenbruck, Summit HS 

4A-1A  J.D. Clarizio, Molalla HS 

 

Soccer, Boys 
6A  Jimmy Weber, Central Catholic HS 

5A  Jaime Rivera, Hood River Valley HS 

4A  Rafael Pelaez, North Marion HS  

3A-1A  Justin Kerr, Oregon Episcopal 

 

Soccer, Girls 
6A  Kale’ Dwight, Tualatin HS 

5A  Jamie Brock, Summit  HS 

4A  Kayla Crandall, Valley Catholic HS 

3A-1A  Scot Thompson, Oregon Episcopal 
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2015 OACA Awards Banquet 
2014-2015 Coaches of the Year 

 

“I think that the time you start playing sports as a child you see that your             

responsibility to your team is to play the best that you can play as an                    

individual...and yet, not take anything away from being part of a team.” 
 

          - Wayne Gretzky 

Softball 
6A  Scott McCormick, South Salem HS 

5A  Tim Cary, Pendleton HS 

4A  Nicole Christian, McLoughlin HS 

3A  Cary Gray, Rainier HS 

2A/1A  Paul Phillips, Union/Cove HS 

 

Swimming, Boys 
6A  Brian Butcher, Jesuit HS 

5A  Amy Halligan, Summit HS 

4A-1A  Spencer Crum, Catlin Gabel 

 

Swimming, Girls 
6A  Matt Loun, Century HS 

5A  Tamas Bessenyei, Bend Senior HS 

4A-1A  Doug Peargin, Sweet Home HS 

 

Tennis, Boys 
6A  Jeff Wood, Jesuit HS 

5A  Chris Herb, Crescent Valley HS,          

Josh Cordell, Summit HS 

4A-1A  Maureen Harwood, Oregon Episcopal 

 

Tennis, Girls 
6A  Kirsten Ruchaber, Jesuit HS 

5A  Gail Patton, Ashland HS 

4A-1A  Coleen Davis, Oregon Episcopal  

Track & Field, Boys 
6A  Tom Rothenberger, Jesuit HS 

5A  Pat Wagner & Chase Wells, Marist      

Catholic 

4A  Jake Smith, North Bend HS 

3A  Jeff Beck, Nyssa HS 

2A  Mike Day, Central Linn HS 

1A  Aimee Esplin, Adrian HS 

 

Track & Field, Girls 
6A  Mike Bergmann, Central Catholic HS 

5A  Dave Turnbull, Summit HS 

4A  Aaron Samuelson, North Valley HS 

3A  Herb Lommen, Valley Catholic HS 

2A  Steve Ritchie, Kennedy HS 

1A  Larry Conaway, Condon/Wheeler HS 

 

Volleyball 
6A  Teresa Zimmerlee, Jesuit HS 

5A  Tom Ray, St. Helens HS 

4A  Miki McFadden, Sisters HS 

3A  Kim McLain, Santiam Christian 

2A  Paula Toney, Burns HS 

1A  Janin McGrath, Country Christian 

 

Wrestling 
6A  Shawn Keinonen, McMinnville HS 

5A  Shaun Williams, Hermiston HS 

4A  Jake Huffman, Crook County HS  

3A  Luke Cleaver, Nyssa HS 

2A-1A  J.D. Alley, Culver HS 
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OACA MEMBERSHIP 2015-2016 
 

We will begin accepting applications and renewals for 2015-16 OACA Memberships 

online August 1st. You can go to our website at www.oregoncoach.org to complete  

registration. All current OACA members and high school Athletic Directors will be 

emailed the membership application at the beginning of August. (NOTE: We must 

have your correct email address on file)  
 

There are many benefits to being an OACA member. Our great partnership with the 

OSAA Gold Card Program allows free admission to regular high school events (most 

schools allow but are not required to participate) and all OSAA Championship 

events. Members  also receive a Coaches Directory, representation for all sports in all 

classifications, and OACA/State/National Awards. Our $1,000,000 General Liability 

program includes coverage for active coaches who are teaching in the classroom. 
 

Just a reminder: The Regular Membership gives you all the same benefits as the 

Gold Card Membership except admission into regular or Championship events.  
 

————————————————————————————— 
 

PROFESSIONAL  DEVELOPMENT  OPPORTUNITIES 
 at our OACA-Sponsored Coaching Clinics 

 

This past year we had 1,500 coaches participate in our OACA-sponsored coaching clinics. 

They are an excellent opportunity for professional development and networking. 

 

 

 *** MARK YOUR CALENDAR *** 
 

8th Annual OACA/Nike Basketball Clinic 
  

 Where:  Westview High School 

 When:  Friday, Oct. 9th, 2015 - State In-Service Day 
 

Look for registration information and a complete list of our presenters in late August. 

 

 
 

 

2016 OACA/Nike Coach of the Year Football Clinic 

 Largest Football Clinic on the West Coast 

 

 Where:  Portland Holiday Inn at the Airport  

 When:  March 4th—6th, 2016 

  

Look for registration information and a complete list of our presenters in November.  

http://www.oregoncoach.org
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 2014-15 ALL-SPORTS FINAL STANDINGS 
 

  

 6A BOYS & GIRLS  5A BOYS & GIRLS  4A BOYS & GIRLS 

 Jesuit  174   Summit  183   Valley Catholic  115 

 Central Catholic  106  Marist Catholic  104  Henley  102 

 Sunset  106   Hermiston  93   North Bend  66.5 

 Sheldon  85   Bend  80   Sisters  64 

 West Linn  75   Hood River Valley  69  Cascade  62 

         Scappoose  62 

 

 3A BOYS & GIRLS  2A BOYS & GIRLS  1A BOYS & GIRLS 

 Catlin Gabel  103  Union  61.5    Country Christian  46 

 Vale  79   Burns  60    Lowell  43 

 Oregon Episcopal  75  Regis Catholic  47  Adrian  42 

 St. Mary’s  63    Heppner  42   Camas Valley  41 

 Dayton  58   Kennedy  37   Cove  32.5                          

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 6A TOP FIVE BOYS  5A TOP FIVE BOYS            4A TOP FIVE BOYS 

 Jesuit  92               Summit  83   Valley Catholic  54 

 Central Catholic  62  Marist  70   North Marion  50 

 Sheldon  55   Hermiston  63   Scappoose  49 

 Sunset  49   Wilsonville  43   Henley  41 

 West Linn  48   Hood River Valley  33  North Bend  40.5 

     La Salle  33  

 

 3A TOP FIVE BOYS  2A TOP FIVE BOYS             1A TOP FIVE BOYS 

 Catlin Gabel  71  Regis Catholic  34  Adrian  32 

 Nyssa  44   Burns  28   Lowell  31 

 Oregon Episcopal  40  Heppner  28   Camas Valley  21 

 Blanchet Catholic  35  Monroe  28   Sherman  17 

 Cascade Christian  33  Oakridge 26   Country Christian 16 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 6A TOP FIVE GIRLS  5A TOP FIVE GIRLS            4A TOP FIVE GIRLS 

 Jesuit  82   Summit  100   Henley  61 

 Sunset  57    Bend  50   Valley Catholic  61 

 St. Mary’s Academy  46 Corvallis  40   Banks  42 

 Central Catholic  44  Hood River Valley  36  Sisters  39 

 South Salem  38  La Salle  35   Crook County  34 

     St. Helens  35   

 

 3A TOP FIVE GIRLS       2A TOP FIVE GIRLS    1A TOP FIVE GIRLS 

 Vale  49   Union  48   Country Christian  30 

 Dayton  37   Burns  32              Cove 23 

 Oregon Episcopal  35  Kennedy  32   North Douglas  20.5 

 St. Mary’s  33             Bonanza  24   Camas Valley  20 

 Catlin Gabel  32  Western Mennonite  23.5 Damascus Christian 16 

 Westside Christian  32                
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3 DIMENSIONAL COACHING 

 

Capturing the Heart Behind the Jersey 
 

 

“That statue still stands.  But only because it was too heavy to move.  Kilmer never 

coached again.” - Jonathan Moxon, Varsity Blues 

 
If you haven't seen the movie, the statue he is referring to is the statue of disgraced 
head football coach Bud Kilmer.  A coach who was great in what we would call the 
first dimension.  In this dimension, Kilmer understood the nuances of the game, all the 
tactics, the strategies, the right plays to call and how to get his best players in position 
to make the best plays possible!  With multiple district titles to his name, Coach Kilmer 
knew football.  But as the movie came to a close it became clear that his legacy would 
have nothing to do with what he accomplished on the field, but the damage he caused 
his young athletes off the field.  That leads me to this question coach... 
 
What will your legacy be? 
 
When all is said and done and you hang up your whistle, what will be the legacy you 
leave behind?  This question typically plays a major role in why we started coaching in 
the first place.  We wanted to make a difference.  We wanted to pass on the lessons 
we've learned, especially the ones we learned the hard way.  But the reality we face 
as seasons go on, as time is spent planning, as we follow-up with student-athletes for 
their eligibility requirements, and as we manage all the relationships with other coach-
es, athletic directors, parents and our athletes...maybe that question of legacy no 
longer plays a role in our coaching.   
 
The 3D Institute exists to encourage, strengthen and give you the tools to leave a   
legacy of transformational coaching.  Tools that can help you coach the head, and the 
heart of your athletes, as well as the physical aspects of the game.  We believe there 
is no adult outside of the home who has more influence on the life of a student-athlete 
than you do as their coach.  We at the 3D Institute want to help you as a coach       
discover and fulfill your transformational purpose.  
 
They might just build a statue of you one day.  But whether they do or not, know this: 
every coach leaves a legacy.  We want to help you leave one that tells of lives     
transformed. 
 
To learn more about 3Dimensional Coaching, email Nick Mucci at nmucci@3dinstitute.com or visit 

www.3Dinstitute.com    
 
 

mailto:nmucci@3dinstitute.com
http://www.3Dinstitute.com
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THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 

 

We are proud to have the Oregon Army National Guard as a Gold Sponsor of the Oregon  

Athletic Coaches Association.  The ideals and lessons taught by coaches to their student athletes 

encompass the same ideals that the National Guard expects in their recruits.  A goal of both 

groups is to mold the youth of our state into productive citizens. Together we can build bright 

futures for Oregon’s student athletes. 

 

MaxPreps is a valued Silver Sponsor and The Official Statistician for the OACA. They have 

worked hard to get schools involved in an outstanding athlete and team recognition program. We 

highly encourage school athletic programs to get involved with MaxPreps. We appreciate      

MaxPreps’ sponsorship as they help support the many services we provide for the coaches in our 

state. 

 

We are excited by our partnership with Hudl, our newest Silver Sponsor and the OACA’s       

Official Video Software Company.  Funds provided by Hudl help keep membership costs low as 

well as fund an annual $1,000 scholarship. We urge teams to explore Hudl’s innovative and 

unique video software technology. 

 

We appreciate our continued partnership with Sports Authority.  In addition to the annual 

$1,000 scholarship, they also provide numerous opportunities for our membership to receive   

discounts for coaches, players, schools and families.  

 

Neff Company with Trent Ellis provided all of our plaques for our 2014-15 annual Awards 

Banquet. The plaques are outstanding and add to the class of our banquet. We appreciate Trent 

and Neff for their continued support of the OACA. Please consider Neff for your needs. 

www.neffco.com   You can reach Trent at trent.ellis@neffco.com. 

 

Prime Time Sports, owned by John McCallum, also contributes funds to the OACA and does 

a great job in management of the Les Schwab Bowl. This game features 6A/5A football All-Stars 

from Oregon high schools. The OACA is involved in the selection of the coaches who in turn    

select the players. Prime Time Sports manages the game/teams while the players/coaches stay in 

the Portland area. 

 

Nike and Lids Team Sports have partnered with the OACA to sponsor two $1,000 student 

scholarships in honor of Bill Bowerman, co-founder of Nike and OACA President in 1938-39 

and 1947-48. We also appreciate their annual sponsorships of our NIKE/OACA Football and 

Basketball Clinics. 

 

Jostens is the Official OACA Souvenir & Championship Rings Sponsor. We appreciate the     

Executive Board President’s Ring they supply annually.  
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A MESSAGE FROM 

 

 

 
 

 

 

MaxPreps prides itself on making high school sports coaches’ lives easier, and also for provid-

ing info for fans and media that can’t be found anywhere else. We can’t take 100 percent of 

the credit, because we have surrounded ourselves with some amazing stat partners and    

continue to find new ones to integrate. 

 

Coaches who currently use a stat program or are considering one can look at http://

www.maxpreps.com/utility/stat_import/partners.aspx and find a plethora of partners that we 

have for eight sports. The idea behind having stat partners is simple: We understand that 

coaches are comfortable with certain programs and we want to make it as easy as possible for 

your statistics to be put onto MaxPreps. You don’t have to enter your stats in two different 

places – which saves tons of time! 

 

We’re continually looking for new partners, so if you are prepping for the fall season, take a 

look at the link above to see if we have developed a partnership with a program that you 

have used in the past, or are considering starting with. 

 

Speaking of the stats that get entered on MaxPreps, we have yet another reason why we 

want to encourage you to upload your stats into MaxPreps. You have heard in the past that 

only kids with stats on MaxPreps are eligible for the OACA Player of the Week honors in 

football and basketball – well now we have enacted many more programs with the same    

criteria, but on a much bigger scale. 

 

Coaches who enter their athletes’ stats now make their kids eligible to earn weekly recogni-

tion as regional and national players of the week. We have programs with the American   

Volleyball Coaches Association, National Fastpitch Coaches Association, National Soccer 

Coaches Association of America and USA Baseball, and we are always looking to add more. 

 

The goal is to make it easier for coaches to enter their stats, and to offer incentives to keep it 

up throughout the season. And most of all we want to honor the best prep athletes around 

the country. 

 

You can always reach out to me with any questions you might have, lgordon@maxpreps.com. 

We wish you a safe and successful summer – and can’t wait for fall sports to start!  

 

 

Leland Gordan, Editor 

CBS Interactive/MaxPreps 

 

http://www.maxpreps.com/utility/stat_import/partners.aspx
http://www.maxpreps.com/utility/stat_import/partners.aspx
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Now is a great time to check out new summer products at 
Sports Authority. We have everything you need for all 
your sports activities and your next backyard BBQ! 
 

As a member of the OACA, you receive 15% off your entire purchase now 
through July 15, 2015. Simply show the coupon on your smart phone upon 
checkout at any of our Sports Authority locations (or print coupon).  
 

 

 

 

http://or.sportsauthority.com/
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2015-16 OACA EXECUTIVE BOARD 
 

President: Jeff Stolsig, Lebanon HS 

President Elect/Secretary: Jennifer Teeter, Imbler HS  

Vice President: Shawn Stanley, West Salem HS 

Past President: Kyle Cowan, Portland Christian 

 

Members At Large: 

         1A - Aimee Esplin, Adrian HS  

         2A - Tony Smith, St. Paul HS  

         3A - TBA 

         4A - Howard Rub, Astoria HS  

         5A - Chris Roche, Wilsonville HS  

         6A - Chris Knudsen, Centennial HS  

 

Women’s Leadership Rep - Joan Kintz, Gladstone HS 

OACA/OSAA Rep - Tony Koontz, Harrisburg HS  

Past OACA Executive Director, OACA Advisory/Nike Clinic - Marv Heater 

Past President/Football Clinic/ Les Schwab Bowl Team Advisor - Larry Knudsen 

OADA Liaison - Barry Bokn 

OAOA Liaison - Jack Folliard/Clark Sanders  

        

Staff: 

Rob Younger, Executive Director 

Dave Johnson, OACA Consultant & Football Clinic Co-Director 

Melissa Chambers, Office Manager 

THANK YOU TO OUR 2014-2015 EXECUTIVE BOARD 
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OACA MISSION STATEMENT  
 

The OACA is committed to serve its members by promoting: 

 

Education through athletics and coaching, which will enhance a positive  

  experience for  coaches and athletes. 

 

Coaching Profession certification. 

 

Enhancement and support of the Coaching Profession. 

 

Current and pertinent information regarding the Coaching Profession. 

 

Affordable liability insurance to coaches. 

 

Recognition of outstanding individuals in coaching and athletics. 

 

Representation of Oregon coaches at the local, state and national levels. 

 

OREGON ATHLETIC COACHES ASSOCIATION 
222 First Avenue West, Suite 220, Albany, OR  97321 

Phone:  541-928-2700                      

Email:  oacarob@gmail.com   Website: www.oregoncoach.org  

 

                                 

    @ORCoaches     


